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Good morning and welcome to the end of our second full week back.  

As always we have thrown ourselves into our work and are beavering 

away.  We are currently trying to arrange as many different learning 

experiences for the children as we can for the remainder of the 

summer term, as well as looking at plans for next year.  We are very 

keen to drive music, sport and creative arts as part of our curriculum 

offer in 21/22.   

The PTA met this week to discuss ideas of how we can fundraise to 

support our plans for next year, so you will be hearing about 

fundraising ideas as well as opportunities for our school community to 

come together again.  

Many thanks to parents who have booked parent consultation 

meetings.  We have had a great take-up so far but if you are struggling 

to book and need any help, please ring Mrs Little at school and she will 

readily help you.  Teachers are looking forward to meeting with you to 

discuss your child.  

It has been brought to my attention that we need to think about the 

queuing system in the morning at Coldharbour Road.  We put in 

staggered drop-off times for different year groups so that we would 

avoid overcrowding and safe covid procedures could be adhered 

to.  However, I fully understand that if you are a parent with children in 

different year groups, staggered drop-off is not convenient at all and so 

we introduced the safe drop off in the playground.  The issue we have 

at the moment is that everyone seems to arrive at 8.30am and the 

large numbers of children and parents queueing at Coldharbour are 

causing others to step into the road to drop off bikes, scooters 

etc.  There is a real concern (and has been witnessed) that a car/lorry 

will speed along the road and hit a child or parent who has had to step 

onto the roads due to crowding.  I would hate this to happen.  Can I 

encourage you to snake the queue into the staff carpark on the 

pathway by the barrier which then runs parallel to the green 

playground fence.  This will then mean fewer children and adults are 

on the pavement.  We are working with our local County Councillor, Liz 

Bowes who has commissioned a traffic survey along the Coldharbour 

Road and is investigating traffic calming measures in the 

locality.  Please help us to help you.  

This weekend is Bank holiday weekend, so no school on Monday!  I 

hope you enjoy spending time together and look forward to 

welcoming everyone back on Tuesday. 

Best wishes. 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

DIARY DATES 

Tue 4 May: YR visit the church 

Mon 10 May: Y6 Greeks Day 

Mon 10 May: Swimming 

Lessons start 

Tue 11 May: Y5 Vikings Day 

Tue 18 & Wed 19 May: Miller’s 

Ark Farm visit Ys N, R & 1 

Fri 28 May: Donut Day! 

29 May - 6 June: HALF TERM 

Mon 7 June: INSET Day 

Wed 9 June: YN & YR 

Minibeast Workshop 

Mon 14 & Tue 15 June: YN - Y2 

Perform Drama Workshops 

Tue 15 June: Bag2School 

Collection 

Wed 16 June: EYFS & KS1 

Sports Day * 

Thu 17 June: KS2 Sports Day * 

Mon 21 June: Y6 Mission 

Possible 

Wed 23 June: Y6 Bushcraft 

Fri 2 July: Y5 Archery & 

Orienteering 

Fri 9 July: Back Together Again 

PTA evening event 

Fri 16 July: Break the Rules 

Mufti Day 

Wed 21 July: Last day of term 

 last year we had to have 

virtual Sports Day at 

home.  This year we can 

hold Sports Day, but 

regrettably without 

parents in attendance. 
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GOLDEN BOOK 
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR GOLDEN BOOK WINNERS THIS WEEK 

N SQUIRRELS 

Ada Gwyther for developing her independence and joining in a 

range of different activities.  Ada happily explores all areas of 

the nursery and is chatting lots more! 

3 MAPLE 

Freya O’Brien for working so hard in English recently.  In our 

lessons, we have been looking at non-chronological reports 

and Freya has thought of some interesting facts all about 

tomatoes and has used heading and sub-heading very well in 

her writing.  Well done Freya! 

R BEECH 

Immy Hope for excellent writing about the story ‘What the 

Ladybird Heard’.  Immy listened hard for all the sounds in the 

words and remembered how to spell the tricky words correctly.  

Great job Immy! 

4 ALDER 

Luqman Zaib for outstanding effort with learning spellings.  

Your scores on Spelling Shed are so impressive!  Well done for 

showing a real determination to improve and for being 

resilient when you find some words trickier to spell.  We are so 

proud of you! 

R HAZEL 

Nova Drummond for remembering some of the vocabulary from 

the story to include in her sentence.  She carefully wrote each 

word after identifying all the sounds. 

4 LARCH 

Aliona Cottrell for the outstanding town plan created during 

our Geography ‘Land Use’ topic.  I was very impressed with the 

detail in your plan and the neat way that you have presented 

your work.  I am proud of you! 

1 CHESTNUT 

James Clothier and Uzair Zaman for an amazing piece of science 

work on the life cycle of a bean.  They thought so carefully 

about the scientific vocabulary they wanted to use and labelled 

their diagrams carefully.  Great job boys! 

5 CHERRY 

Aila Zaman.  In English we listened to the story of Daedalus and 

Icarus.  Aila did a lovely detailed story map to show what 

happened. 

1 OAK 

Lizzie Whyman-Taylor for working so hard at her reading, 

writing and spelling.  She produced a careful piece of writing 

about the fruits she would choose for Handa’s basket. 

5 WILLOW 

Freya Cuttle.  We shared the myth, Daedalus and Icarus, and 

created our own story maps.  Freya worked carefully to include 

detailed drawings and quotes from the text to show what had 

happened.  Well done Freya! 

1 PINE 

Haider-Ali Awan for working very hard in phonics and reading.  

He has made fantastic progress since joining the school in 

January.  Keep up the good work! 

6 HOLLY 

Uzear Raja for his comprehensive report on how football has 

changed in Britain since the 1940s in Topic.  I can feel his 

passion for the game through his well-written complex 

sentence structures and choice of vocabulary, which make for 

a very interesting read.  Well done Uzear! 

2 CEDAR 

Khloe Crittenden for working extremely hard during our Maths 

lessons.  She has begun to be able to tell us what she notices.  

Well done Khloe! 

6 LAUREL 

Dora Rubie for writing a fantastic motivational speech as the 

character Odysseus, in our English topic ‘The Adventures of 

Odysseus’.  Well done Dora! 

2 HAWTHORN 

Mason Moser for excellent effort and progress with all his 

learning including our current learning about multiplication and 

division - great job Mason! 

6 SYCAMORE 

Imogen Reynell.  In English we are reading the Adventures of 

Odysseus.  Imogen has produced a fantastic story map of the 

adventures so far.  She has included all of the key events 

accompanied by some beautiful drawings.  Well done Imogen! 

3 ELM 

Saish Khadka.  He has really impressed me in Art with his 

amazing drawings of tomatoes.  He then considered how he 

could use shading to create his picture of a beetle.  Well done 

Saish! 

 
E-library 

Please note that we no longer subscribe to the 

Sora e-library.  There are ideas for other e-

reading sources on the Reading page of the 

school website. 
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Wednesday 1st September INSET DAY Tuesday 4th January INSET DAY 

Thursday 2nd September INSET DAY Monday 14th - Friday 18th 

February 

Half Term Holiday 

Friday 3rd September Children return to school Friday 1st April School finishes at 12:00 

Monday 25th - Friday 29th 

October 

Half Term Holiday Monday 4th - Monday 18th 

April 

Easter Holiday 

Monday 1st November INSET DAY Monday 30th May - Friday 

3rd June 

Half Term Holiday 

Thursday 16th December School finishes at 12:00 Monday 6th June INSET DAY 

Friday 17th December - 

Monday 3rd January 

Christmas Holiday Friday 22nd July School finishes at 12:00 

TERM DATES 2021/22 
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